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TASMANIAN INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION

Industrial Relations Act 1984
s55 application for approval of an industrial agreement

Tasmanian Salaried Medical Practitioners Society
and
Minister administering the State Service Act 2000
(T14573 of 2017)
SALARIED MEDICAL PRACTITIONERS (TASMANIAN STATE SERVICE) AGREEMENT 2017
	deputy President N M ELLIS
	HOBART, 22 December 2017


Industrial agreement – application approved – operative from FFPPOA 19 December 2017 until 31 July 2019 – forwarded to Registrar for registration

DECISION 
[1] 
On 18 December 2017, the Minister administering the State Service Act 2000 (MASSA) lodged with the Registrar, pursuant to Section 55(2) of the Industrial Relations Act 1984 (the Act), the Salaried Medical Practitioners (Tasmanian State Service) Agreement 2017 (the Agreement).
[2] At the hearing in Hobart on 19 December 2017, Mr M Johnston appeared for MASSA.  Mr G O’Kearney, Mr T Stevens and Dr M Lumsden-Steel appeared for Tasmanian Salaried Medical Practitioners Society (TSMPS).
[3] Mr M Johnston submitted that the Agreement was negotiated covering all levels of doctors; from doctors in training to staff specialists. Both parties placed emphasis on the unique recruitment and retention issues and the need to include incentives to attract doctors, including a trial for the North West health services.
[4] Mr G O’Kearney advised that the TSMPS endorsed the submissions of MASSA noting that the 2015 Interim Agreement would be retired however, the 2009 Agreement continued. A consent amendment to Clause 6(a) now reads as amended,
6. Relationship to Awards and Agreements
(a) Where any inconsistency occurs between this Agreement and the Medical Practitioners (Tasmanian State Service) Award (the Award), and the Salaried Medical Practitioners (AMA Tasmania/DHHS) Agreement 2009, this Agreement is to prevail to the extent of any inconsistency.
[5] Mr G O’Kearney and Mr M Johnston commended the agreement to the Commission for approval.

[6] All parties submitted that it was in the public interest that the agreement be approved, there was genuine consent and that employees would not be disadvantaged by the approval of the agreement.
[7] The operative date of the agreement is the first full pay period on or after the 19 December 2017 and it shall remain in force until 31 July 2019.

[8] I am satisfied that the agreement is consistent with the public interest requirements of the Act, does not disadvantage the employees concerned, and the term of the agreement does not exceed 5 years.
[9] Pursuant to s55(4) the agreement is approved with an operative date from FFPPOA 19 December 2017 and it shall remain in force until 31 July 2019.  The file will now be referred to the Registrar for registration in accordance with the requirements of s56(1) of the Act.
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